BPRO SNAP Committee Minutes

Meeting date:  03/13/18 – Henrico Room at CRO
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TOPIC:

                              DISCUSSION:
	Minutes  
	· Last minutes were from 12/19/17 meeting, no changes to the minutes were presented.  Minutes are posted to the BPRO Website at http://www.mybpro.org/committee-reports.html 
· Copy of today’s minutes will again be posted on BPRO website within 30 days from meeting. 


	Roll call, Video and Tele connect options
	· Video:  Video and tele connect options seemed to work, however no one participated via video.  No issues with video was reported.  

· In attendance (14 members):  Henrico-3, Hanover-4, York-2, Hopewell-1, King William-2, Powhatan-1, Chesterfield-1.  Drop in attendance was likely due to some office opening late due to weather.  Meeting on 12/19/17 had 25 in attendance, not including attendance via video from four localities.
· Facilitator:  Rick Waugh, Committee Chair


	SNAP Claims 

Presentation by Claudia Jackson, VDSS SNAP Program Specialist.
	· Claims in VaCMS:  Presentation and PowerPoint provided about entering and modifying claims in VaCMS.  The PowerPoint will be provided to the committee which provides screen shots and tips when entering and modifying claims in VaCMS.  

· Claim tickets:  If 2 weeks old, send to Claudia Jackson for escalation

· Claims that were in VaCMS prior to early 2017:  Be sure to correct values and dates regarding transaction dates, discovery dates and amounts.  Many were converted into VaCMS with wrong dates.

· In VaCMS:  Must upload all fraud agreements to the claims case.

· Federal Overpayment Integrity ME Review: This review will likely start around June 11th 2018 for all LDSS.  
· Claims period to be reviewed:  Begin reviewing claims created or pending from 10/1/17 – 3/31/18 as it appears that the Feds will look at this time period.
· Report:  All claims entered in any given month Oct 2017 thru March 2018 can be pulled from report in VaCMS.  Once in VaCMS, go to Reports/Multi/Claims Data Report and select the last day of the month for each month, and it will show all claims entered in that particular month.  More info will be coming from the State regarding this review.
· Details likely to be reviewed:  Not limited to….

State Tax Intercept, Prisoner matches, e-DRS, New Hires (NDNH), SAVE, Death, applications, renewals & changes of those linked cases, correct claim dates, Fraud system, State searches, and questions posed to staff regarding EBT multi card requests and claim processes.  


	SNAP policy

Presentation by Yolanda Marshall, VDSS SNAP Corrective Action Coordinator


	· Tasks & Alert Reminders:  Yolanda will send a list to the Chair of over 100 possible Tasks & Alerts that VaCMS generates and populates to workers.  This list will be forwarded to the committee upon receipt.
· Several positive changes being made to VaCMS:

Forms

· Change Report form will be revised and plans are for the form to be loaded in VaCMS July 1, 2018.  
· Other revision of forms include having the interview date more of a focus on the NOEs, and a clean-up of language on the Claim notice.

· Other new forms will be added to VaCMS such as Request for Contact, NOA of BAs and Transfer Notices.

· NOAs will have the authorizing worker’s first initial and last name near May 1, 2018.  

· There will also be a correction of notices for closure reasons for all IRs and other auto closures.  There is also emphasis on ensuring auto generated notices are timely.

Upcoming fixes

· There will be a fix coming in the future release that may provide a fix for Transitional SNAP that are providing full allotments when it should be counting cases that have existing income that needs to be counted.
· Being able to change the Case Name are in discussions with the State – no set date when this will happen.

· Being able to take actions on separate programs of SNAP and TANF are also in discussions.

· State is looking into having all Screen level comments be viewable in one section of a case in VaCMS.

Tickets

· Forward all tickets to Yolanda Marshall when receiving responses that does not resolve the issues (ie:  System is running as designed).  
Trainings & Other items
· SNAP quizzes will be resuming May 1, 2018 and will be forwarded via listserv.  

· Ms. Marshall acknowledged the issue of not being able to change address to get replacement cards for those clients who just moved out of State (ie:  VaCMS is closed and EPPIC is unable to make any address changes).  When this occurs, send a request to Kim Hudson K.Hudson@dss.virginia.gov to notify situation.  Ms. Hudson will provide assist further to honor the card replacement.
· Virginia’s error rate is near the bottom of State rankings.  The State is aware that near half of the errors may not be local worker issues, and more focused on issues with VaCMS that workers have little control over.  The State is reviewing options.
· BPRO Conference will have an opportunity for members to attend 3 to 4 workshops that will focus on the following regarding multi-programs processing of changes of multi-programs, effective interviewing, QC, and income calculation in VaCMS error prevention.  
· Ms. Marshall would like to have examples of acting on changes that have multiple programs to review before the workshop.  Send Examples to SNAP Chair, then he will forward a master list to Ms. Marshall.  

· Ms. Marshall indicated that the State update a flyer for clients regarding interview prepping.  She will forward the flyer to the Chair, Chair will forward to Committee.
· Further discussion took place clarifying required actions on Changes and the use of the Request for Contact form.

1. When limited information is provided by the client that appears to be a required reporting element (ie:  income increase over limits) but do not have enough information to act on the change the Request for Contact form is to be used to have the client provide clarification of income situation.  If clarification (not verification) is not received within 10 days of the Request for Contact, the case is to close.

2. However if information provided does not appear and cannot be ascertained that the client is over the income limits based on the limited information provided by client, the change is to be addressed at next renewal or IR, whichever comes first. 

· Note that both of the above scenarios, is where the client provided only limited information where the worker is unable to take action on the reported change.  But if enough information was provided, change is to be acted on following Part 12 of the SNAP manual.
· SNAP transmittal coming out in May 2018 which will highlight some of the above.


	Discussion of other SNAP Committee initiatives
	· AppTrack improvements:  VaCMS release made fixes to AppTrack.  When asking the committee if these fixes helped with producing unwanted Compliance “N” cases from being populated, the members all indicated that they have not seen a difference.  Many agencies are still having to change more than 80% of the “N” cases to “Y” by the 15th of the following month.
· ABD minimum allotment increases:  Nikki Cox indicated to Chair in a recent e-mail that she is currently working on the Elderly Simplified Application Project.  However this will not impact allotments for that population at this time.

· Reviewing how NOEs are written:  As discussed above, it appears that there will be more focus put on the interview date on the NOEs then before.  This change may occur around the beginning of Summer.

· Correct Change Report form being loaded into VaCMS:  As discussed above, this is expected to take place July 1, 2018.

· Future Social networking to improve access for SNAP:  No updates at this time.

· Urging certain enhancements as priority in VaCMS:  See above of the upcoming changes.  DES is currently working on change requests and defects.  



	Next Meeting and suggested guests
	· Informed Committee of the upcoming Central Region Supervisor/Consultant meeting on 3/21/18.  

· Next SNAP Committee meeting is 6/12/18 at the CRO in the Henrico Room at 10:00am.  Committee looking to extending invites to Michele Thomas to discuss documentation.  Video and Tele conferencing will be available to those that are unable to personally attend.
· Upcoming SNAP and TANF Committee meetings dates.
· SNAP:  6/12, 9/11, 12/11 (12/11 will be a joint meeting with TANF Committee)
· TANF:  6/7,    9/5,   12/11 (12/11 will be a joint meeting with SNAP Committee)
· Confirmation with Tonia Alexander (TANF Committee Chair) is made to have a SNAP/TANF combined committee meeting on 12/11/18.  BPRO officers approved meeting.  Details will be provided at a later date.



